
Waterbury Cemetery Commission Meeting 

June 1, 2022, 4pm 

Steele Room 

 

Present: Jan Gendreau, Amy Kinsell , Jill Chase and Barbara Walton 

Absent: John Woodruff  

 

 

Agenda 

1.  Minutes for May 1, 2022, not approved will be done at the July meeting 

 

2.  Loomis Hill 

             Barb called Thomas from Highlander on the status of cutting the grass. and debris pick 

             up in the cemetery. Thomas mentioned that half the cemetery has been done but had  

             to finish on another day due to weather. Thomas also mentioned that he felt two 

             birches need to be cut down. Barb left a message for John Woodruff on his phone  

             about the birches. Barb and Jan will check out the birches in the cemetery. 

              

            Walk in directional sign was brought up and discussed. Suggestion was made to place  

            basic sign to the Loomis Hill Cemetery to left of the drive/roadway entrance. Topic on  

            the sign will be put on the July agenda.  

 

3. Maple Street Cemetery Shed 

Need to put flowers in the shed planters? Jan will research (Evergreen Nursery’s) what 

would be appropriate to the type of flowers. Amy and Barb will be responsible for the 

maintenance of the planters. Need to check in on the status moving the water pipe to 

the back of the shed. 

 

4.  Ricker Mountain Cemetery, The Little River State Park 

 In partnership with Vermont Department of Forest, Parks, and Recreation 13 stones in  

             Ricker Family Cemetery and 7 in the Upper Cemetery were straightened and cleaned.   

             Barb will contact Vermont Department of Forest, Parks and Recreation, Barbara 

             MacGregor to view the work done. 

 

 

5.  Item for July Discussion –Consider making an annual visitation to cemeteries that 

aren’t regularly maintained. 

 

Assignments for the July Meeting 

 

1. Barb will contact Vermont Department of Forest, Parks and Recreation, Barbara 

                  MacGregor to view the work done and view the restoration and cleaning.  

2. Barb and Jan will check out the birches in the Loomis Hill cemetery. 

3. Jan will research (Evergreen Nursery’s) what flowers would be best for Maple 

Street shed planters. 

 

  Next Meeting: July 6, 2022, 4pm 

                           Steele Room 

 

  Respectfully submitted, Barbara Walton 



 


